

REVELLE COLLEGE COUNCIL

Thursday, November 3rd, 2016

Meeting #12

- I. Call to Order: 5:43PM**
- II. Roll Call**
PRESENT: Alexis, Omid, Cheryl, Andrew C, Dean Sherry, Andrea, Evan, Sydney, Bassel, Danny, Ed, Laura, Hunter, HyunJun, Allison, Elizabeth, Garo, Niall, Kiaan, Miranda, Isabel, Aarthi, Michael, Kishan, Kishan, Earnest, Andrew N, Natalee, Andrej
EXCUSED: Roger, Jon
UNEXCUSED:
- III. Approval of Minutes: Motion to approve last week's minutes. 12 - 0 - 3. Motion passes.**
- IV. Announcements:**
- V. Public Input and Introduction**
- A. UCAB Chair, Luke
- University Center Advisory Board: trying to fill two more positions
 - 2 Members at large, not tied to colleges/councils
 - Application is live until next Friday midnight
 - Ucab.ucsd.edu
 - Choose vendors for Price Center, go around restaurants to decide, decide how to spend money
 - ucabchair@ucsd.edu
 - Will send Alexis a link to the event, will be shared
 - Tabling on Library Walk for Administry shopper program
 - ❖ Next week every day from 10am - 2pm
 - ❖ Provide input on vendors
- VI. Committee Reports**
- A. **Finance Committee [Andrew Choi]**
- Two budgets
 - ❖ Class representative Event
 - a. Nov 15: Relaxation despite examinations 5:30 - 6:30PM, in Conference Rooms. R&R Squad will be joining
 - b. Total of \$214.49 from Internal
 - c. Motion to approve \$214.49 from Internal for Relaxation despite examinations. 10 - 0 - 5. Motion passes.
 - ❖ Student activity Internship program
 - a. Asking for funds for a computer. They had a computer funded several years ago, and computer located in Leadership Conference room for interns to work. 9 interns working on it.
 - b. We have not been provided much information
 - c. Requesting \$1206.80
 - d. The price of a computer with these specs appears to be high, and we do not know if they have checked into educational discounts
 - e. Motion to table the budget until next week. 14 - 0 - 2. Motion passes.
 - Finance Checklist
 - ❖ Asking for general questions to be asked during Finance Committee
 - ❖ Is the purchase necessary?
 - ❖ How does it help our students?

- ❖ UCAB has a list that they ask orgs, and some could apply for us
 - a. Is the event free, open to all students, etc
- ❖ What is the timeline?
- ❖ Advertising plans
- Looking to appoint more people for finance committee. Raise your hand if you are interested
 - ❖ Meetings are currently Tuesday 6pm, but can be adjusted based on members
 - ❖ Motion to appoint: Bassel, Neil, Hunter, Ed, and Danny to Finance Committee. 9 - 0 - 5. Motion passes.
- B. **Revelle Organizations Committee [Aarthi Kodiyalam]**
 - Labels on Leadership Items
 - ❖ Leadership space has been recently reorganized.
- C. **Rules Committee [Alexis Villalobos-Rodriguez]**
 - If you are in appointments committee, or not currently in a committee, think of one to join within the next week
 - ❖ Meeting time is TBD, so join if interested
 - ❖ There are 5 committees you can join, so find one that's available for your time
 - Non-voting members aren't required to attend meetings, but if you are appointed, you are responsible to attend, and can attend however many meetings you
 - Meeting for Revolution Committee: Tuesday 4-5PM Conference Room C
- D. **Appointments Committee [Cheryl Demeyer]**
 - Welcome new Members!
 - ❖ Happy to see everyone! And everyone is here!
 - ❖ We have cards for you, pick them up after meeting
 - Full council with the exception of WCSAB
 - ❖ Will need to be filled at a later time
 - Appointments: Will have another meeting at some point in the future to revamp interview questions.
 - Motion to strike number people who applied to WCSAB. 12 - 0 - 4. Motion passed.
- E. **Graduation Committee [Michael Hidayat]**
 - Nothing to Report

VII. Reports

- A. **President [Alexis Villalobos-Rodriguez]**
 - Committees
 - ❖ Listed above
 - Housing
 - ❖ Discussed housing last week
 - ❖ Daniel Jaurez (AS President) wanted to create a housing committee to decide new initiatives and how much Housing would cost. Working with Mark Cunningham (Director of HDH), UCSD Financial Controller, Director of Long Range Development Plan (LRDP)
 - a. If you interested in being part of the committee, let Alexis know. Roger O'Neill , Danny, Kiaan, Allison.
 - ❖ Committee is planning long-term housing, classroom, development of buildings on campus
 - ❖ AS Wants to propose a student centered housing model
 - ❖ Also exploring housing insecurity
 - ❖ No set meeting time.
- B. **Vice President of Internal [Cheryl Demeyer]**
 - New members, please feel free to ask questions! About anything
 - Council Buddies!
 - ❖ You are assigned a buddy, and if you see them around campus, take a picture and post it to the page. Group with most points (photos) gets a prize!
 - Contact Sheet
 - Fall Retreat: Sunday November 20th

- ❖ Keep 10am - 10pm Free
- ❖ It will mostly occur on campus
- ❖ Gives old and new members pertinent information for being on council
- Let's take a picture at the end with our first full meeting on council
- C. **Associated Students Revelle College Senators [Evan Jan, Andrej Pervan]**
 - Hi Everyone!
 - AS was relatively tame this week
 - Appointments
 - ❖ In legislative committee
 - ❖ Three appointments in Financial Controller's office were approved
 - ❖ Two first year and one transfer senator were appointed
 - ❖ Physical sciences and out of state are still vacant
 - AS Meetings are Wednesdays, you are free to attend as public if you want
 - Chalking occurrences on campus
 - ❖ Several AS members have issue with "xenophobic" chalking on campus
 - ❖ Idea of sanctuary campus
 - a. "Safe place for everyone"
 - b. Campaign is called Migration is Beautiful
 - ❖ If interested in this discussion, Evan can put you in contact with the proper individuals
- D. **Vice President of Administration [Omid Azizi]**
 - Attendance
 - ❖ Coming in late, or leaving early will count as a half absence each
 - ❖ Please try to make it to meeting on time
 - Calendar
 - ❖ It's in the sidebar for the Facebook page. Feel free to add it to your calendar and share events with friends
- E. **Vice President of External [Keerit Kohli]**
- F. **Director of Spirit and Events [Isabel Lopez]**
 - If you are planning an event, meet with Isabel to talk about it
- G. **Director of Student Services [Roger O'Neill]**
 - Nothing to Report
- H. **Class Representatives**
 - **Fourth Year Representative [Michael Hidayat]**
 - ❖ Planning Event with 2nd and 3rd year reps
 - a. Tuesday Nov 15: 5:30 to 6:30 in conference rooms
 - b. R&R Squad
 - c. Yogurt Parfait
 - d. Polaroid Walls
 - **Third Year Representative [Sydney Gillen]**
 - ❖ Planning event with 4th Year and 2nd Year Rep
 - **Second Year Representative [Natalee DeBruin]**
 - ❖ Class representative Event, covered in 4th Year agenda
 - **First Year Representative [Hunter Kirby, Niall O'Hanlon]**
 - ❖ Nothing to Report
- I. **Commuter Representative [Jonathan Allon]**
 - Halloween Food Hunt: somewhat disappointing. Lack of coordination and supplies. People were left waiting in line because there were no plates to serve the food. In addition, many individuals were not interested in participating in the food hunt.
- J. **Transfer Representative [Andrea Kim, Kiaan Varjoy]**
 - Nothing to Report
- K. **International Representative [Bassel Hatoum]**
 - Event Report
 - ❖ Accidents on Highway delayed food delivery
 - ❖ Turnout could have been better, and the Lawyer who was supposed to attend

left

- ❖ Bassel spoke to attendees regarding the Law Workshop he attended
- ❖ Lawyer who was supposed to present still wants to present to constituents. Ideas to make it go well, or how to convey information
 - a. Use more resources at our disposal to convey information and promote advertising.
 - b. Send blurbs to ResLife Office 2 weeks in advance if possible
 - c. How to hear about events: Word of mouth, Facebook, quarter sheets on doors
- ❖ Alexis: If you run into difficulty with 3rd party individuals, please reach out to Alexis or Dean Sherry
 - a. Staff work until 4:30, so if you are planning an event with them, keep them in consideration depending on the time of your event

L. **Resident Advisor Ex-Officio [Sydney Gillen]**

- Nightmare Before Finals 5-6:30 PM on Friday Nov 18
 - ❖ It is the night of Hullabaloo
 - a. Part of Founder's Celebration
 - b. UCSD Founded Nov 1960, so celebrating that
 - c. That afternoon, in Town Square, will also be a carnival
 - d. UCSD Students only
 - ❖ RA Info Session on November 30th in Conference Rooms. Current RAs will come and talk about their experiences
 - ❖ Go to your RAs events!
- If you are using the Poster Room, please pay attention to the new rules posted
 - ❖ Keep the door open
 - ❖ Take trash out if it is full

M. **Revelle Community Conduct Outreach Board Ex-Officio [Kishan Desai, Andrew Nguyen]**

- If you are interested in applying for Revelle Community Conduct Outreach Board to provide information for student conduct, application closes tomorrow
- Will post link. Deadline is tomorrow
- If you are a voting member, you can not apply

N. **Revelle College Dean of Student Affairs [Dean Sherry Mallory]**

- Everyone will be added to the listserv, and it will include directions on how to use it
- Poster room: you can make posters for events and activities. Our names will be provided to ResLife office to access the office. Go to College center and request the key. If someone is already in the room, go to the College Center so they can put your name on the list
- Dean Sherry will miss meeting next week at a conference, but will be back the following week
- She is always here to support us, just reach out to her: smallory@ucsd.edu

O. **Campus-Wide Representatives**

- **HDH [Andrej Pervan]**
 - ❖ Nothing to Report
- **SFAC [Miranda Pan]**
 - ❖ Nothing to Report
- **UCAB [Natalee DeBruin]**
 - ❖ Sustainability
 - a. Trying to get plastic bag ban in Price Center
 - ❖ Hi Thai
 - a. Lease renewal is under consideration
 - b. If you have any opinions or comments about Hi Thai or how to use the space, contact Natalee
 - c. If it is not released, they open application for vendors, UCAB considers them and tries the top options, and a contract will eventually be signed
 - ❖ AS food pantry

- a. Will expand into AS Lecture note space as a basic needs room
- b. All funding will come from external sources
- c. UCAB Approved name and location change
- d. Concerns that this could institutionalize the need for welfare from outside funding for something that the University should provide; for example, reasonably priced food and of good quality. Shouldn't place burden on students to provide for other students
- e. Are there limitations on who can access the pantry?
 - i. Anyone can attend
 - ii. 10 Point limit per week. Each food item has different limit
 - iii. Every Tuesday and Thursday they also have farmer's market bringing produce (1 of each item per person)
 - iv. Graduate students also can use the pantry
- f. Funding for changing the space doesn't come from students, but the upkeep and continual expenditures will utilize student fees
- g. Does the space include soft reserves?
 - i. Yes

- ❖ Pub project

- a. Bids are due on Nov 15

- **WCSAB [Vacant]**

- **SFAB [Allison Kramer]**

- ❖ Nothing to Report

- **SCSG [HyunJun Lee]**

- ❖ Nothing to Report

- **BAC [Elizabeth Bottenberg]**

- ❖ Nothing to Report

- **EJA [Edward Chen]**

- ❖ Nothing to Report

- **SOVAC [Daniel Carnahan]**

- ❖ Election next Tuesday

- ❖ Election Night 2016: A Political Party

- a. Watching news channels and having open discussion
- b. In I-House
- c. Details will be posted
- d. On campus polling station will be posted as well

- **ASCE [Earnest Scott]**

- ❖ Nothing to Report

- **LSAC [Andrea Kim]**

- ❖ Nothing to Report

- **EDI [Laura Morejon]**

- ❖ Nothing to Report

- **FIC [Garo Adjoian]**

- ❖ Nothing to Report

VIII. New Business

IX. Unfinished Business

X. Announcements

A. Cheryl:

- If you are a first year or first year transfer, come to after hours advising. 4:30 to 6:30PM on Tuesday (8th) and Wednesday (9th) Next week, and Monday (14th) the week after. Revelle commuter lounge
 - ❖ Bring computer and idea of classes you want to take
- Camp Kesem: puts on summer camp for students whose parents have been affected by cancer. If you want Julian Apple Pies, you can preorder them until November \$30. ~\$16. If you or friends order, put Cheryl's name down please!

- B. Evan:
 - Please talk to Evan! He won't take it personally and he likes debating and doesn't mean anything personally. Let's all be friends.
 - If you have concerns regarding HDH, they do not meet this quarter, but Evan meets AVC Cunningham almost every week so if you have concerns, reach out to Evan
 - If you have campus-wide issues, AS is where to go
 - ❖ Wednesdays 6PM. Start with Open Forum so you can discuss issues or bring them to Andrej and Evan and they can put you in contact with who is the best resource
- C. Sydney:
 - CABreakfast is tomorrow, and free!
 - ❖ Even weeks on Friday in commuter lounge, you can get all you can eat Breakfast
- D. Dean Sherry:
 - More free breakfast, Revelle Next Monday (7th) from 10-11am in the commuter lounge
 - ❖ He brings student and faculty together
- E. Bassel:
 - Many interesting events are happening, check the calendar
- F. Alexis
 - Year is just starting! We'll have spirited discussions, but we are all a big family and it's all good
- G. GOLDEN GAVEL
 - Gavel is something done each week to recognize someone who's really gone above and beyond, be it for counsel or not
 - This week it goes to..... AARTHI!

XI. Roll Call and Adjournment

PRESENT: Alexis, Omid, Cheryl, Andrew C, Dean Sherry, Andrea, Evan, Sydney, Bassel, Danny, Ed, Laura, Hunter, HyunJun, Allison, Elizabeth, Garo, Niall, Kiaan, Miranda, Isabel, Aarthi, Michael, Kishan, Kishan, Earnest, Andrew N, Natalee, Andrej

EXCUSED: Roger, Jon

UNEXCUSED:

ADJOURNED: 7:28PM

And now we welcome the new year. Full of things that have never been.

-Rainer Maria Rilke

